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ASSEMBLY DATES TERM 2 

23/6 

Please retain this front sheet to keep informed about school activities 

 Term 2 Week  8 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

NOTES HOME 

Lewers Gallery  - Paperless On Compass - Due20/6 

Term 2 Calendar 2023 

 

20/6 NAIDOC Cup 

20/6 P&C Meeting 

22/6 Disco 

27/6 Stage 3 Lewers Gallery 

28/6 Stage 2 Lewers Gallery 

28/6 - 30/6 Years 5 & 6 Canberra  

30/6 Last Day of Term 2 

Dates to Remember 2023 

1/8 Education Week Open Day 

31/8 Kindergarten Calmsley Hill Farm 

21/9 - 22/9 Years 3 & 4 Yarramundi 
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NAIDOC Open Day - Monday 26 June - 11.40am - 3.00pm. 
NAIDOC stands for National Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance Committee. NAIDOC Week is held in the 
first full week of July.  It is a time to celebrate Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander history, culture and 
achievements and is an opportunity to recognise the contributions that Indigenous Australians make to our 
country and our society. At Leonay PS all classes will be involved in a variety of activities on Monday 26 June. 
These include Aboriginal sport, stories and music. At 2pm the whole school will listen to Jason and Trevor from 
Dalmarri, who will present aboriginal stories and artefacts. Parents are most welcome to join us on the day 
from 11.40am onwards.  
 

School Community Charter 
In this week’s newsletter, I have attached the NSW Department of Education’s School Community Charter 
which outlines the code of conduct of all school community members in NSW Public Schools. All parents and 
community members are asked to comply with this code of conduct at all times. When speaking with and 
about staff and students, all members of the school community are expected to treat each other with respect 
and common courtesy.  We consistently set high expectations for all learners in our school and working       
together will ensure that our school continues to thrive. 
 

Staff Professional Learning 
On Tuesday and Wednesday this week all Leonay PS teaching staff attended a 3-hour workshop on the          
Department of Education Learning Progressions. These help to track student progress and determine where to 
next in a child’s learning journey. This professional learning opportunity combined the staff of Emu Plains PS 
and Emu Heights PS for the sessions. We are focusing on the area of mathematics, particularly around       
measurement and geometry. This is an important part of our Strategic Improvement Plan. Our updated school 
plan is available on the Leonay PS website. 
 

Sydney West Cross Country 
Congratulations to Maggie T and Laura R who represented Leonay PS and Penrith District at the Sydney West 
Cross Country on Wednesday 14 June. All students did an excellent job in their respective events. 
 

Dance Group 
Congratulations to both the Junior and Senior Dance groups who completed their auditions for the Nepean/
Blue Mountains Festival on Wednesday. Both groups were successful in being selected for the event. Thank 
you to Miss Bruce and Mrs Manuel for all their hard work and organisation of the groups. 
 

Paperless Permission Notes 
We have launched our first group of online permission notes. Kindergarten Farm excursion and Stage 2 and 3 
Lewers Gallery visit are sitting in your Compass portal waiting to be signed off. Please note cut off dates as all 
payments at this stage are still in cash, eftpos in the front office or online through the payment tab on the 
Leonay PS website. 
 

Semester One Student Progress Reports 
These reports will be distributed to families on Monday 26 June as a PDF via Compass. Students’                     
self-assessments will be sent home on paper. 
 

P & C Meeting 
Next meeting Tuesday 20 June, commencing at 7.00pm via Zoom. Please see link and passcode below. 
 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/67879073757?pwd=UjUrWFFYK1lXQ2JpSGJiU21zNzBIdz09 
 

Passcode 969742 
You need to be a registered Zoom user for access.  
 

Assembly 
Final assembly for the term – Friday 23 June. 1F will be presenting. Maximum of 2 parents per family may 
attend due to limited space. 
 

Miss Payne 

Principal 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/67879073757?pwd=UjUrWFFYK1lXQ2JpSGJiU21zNzBIdz09
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Save the Date   

Education Week Open Day  
 Tuesday 1 August starting 12.20pm 

 More information to follow regarding times, events and guidelines. 

2024 Kindergarten Enrolments - OPEN 
Applications are now open for children eligible to start Kindergarten in 2024. Children may be enrolled in    
Kindergarten at the beginning of the school year if they turn five years of age by 31 July of that year.             
Applications to enrol for students in the Leonay area can be made online through the school’s website 
by clicking on the enrolments tab. Out of area applications can now also be made online from the 
website and include additional documentation as part of the process. Once received the office will email 
you with further instructions. If you know of anyone in the Leonay area who is considering enrolling,          
encourage them to do so now. Please ring the office if you have any questions. 

 

Book Buddies Week 10 cancelled 
There are a number of events on during this week so Book Buddies will be cancelled. It will recommence 
Tuesday 18 July at 8.30am. Thank you to all the Year 6 helpers who volunteer their time each day. It really 
makes a difference. 

Congratulations to all our Year 1 and 2 students who also attend each day. 
 

Before School Supervision 
The school supervision roster starts from 8.30am each morning. There is no staff available to ensure the 
safety of children in the playground prior to that time. Whatever arrangements are made, parents need to 
understand that they are legally responsible for their child prior to 8.30am when supervision begins. Please 
ensure that your child is not left unsupervised at school before 8.30am. 
 

School Carpark- Out of Bounds 
Due to safety concerns, please note that all carpark and driveway areas are out of bounds for both students 
and parents. I encourage all parents to walk safely on path areas both before school and in the afternoon, 
setting a positive example to their children. Please remember the Kiss and Drop rules for Fairways Ave. 
Parents and carers are able to legally drop off or pick up their children within a two-minute timeframe. 
Penrith Council rangers have been patrolling this area recently as a result of a number of complaints. Please 
adhere to the rules for the safety and welfare of our students and community.   
 

           Registration 
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 Nepean CAPA Music Program.  
Schools Tour 2023 

The students had a lot of fun performing for Leonay Public School.  
 

The link below is for parents/carers to apply for the program.  
 

https://sites.google.com/view/ncapaorchestraprogram/home 

Lost Property 

At present there are a lot of jumpers sitting on the lost property hooks near the canteen . If you 
are missing any items please send your child to have a look. Alternatively, parents are welcome 
to pop in before or after school to check the hooks themselves. We try to return anything with 
names on them to the students as soon as possible but unfortunately we don’t always have the 
time to check the hooks. 
 
We also have these glasses in the school office (pictured). They have 
been here for some time and no one has come to claim them. 
If you recognise them please come and collect them. 
 
In addition to this we ask that you check your children’s clothing to make sure they have not   
inadvertently picked another child’s jacket or hat up by mistake. We often get enquiries from 
parents who have marked their child's item with their name and are still unable to find it. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Fview%2Fncapaorchestraprogram%2Fhome&data=05%7C01%7CCONSTANTINA.GORDON%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C6ad12d27cdae44e3243908db66105354%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C6382159


 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 



 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 


